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 Hello again Lions of 14-P – I hope that those of you who take a break from 
meetings are enjoying the summer - not to mention the wild ride the July weather 
has given!  
 
August and already the stores are filling shelves with Fall and Halloween goods and for 
some we will bid farewell to children and grandchildren heading off to college or back to 
school – time really does fly by and yet we have lots to look forward to as we begin 
another year of Lions Service. 
 

Our new International President is now leading us into a year of ‘Serving with Diversity’. He truly believes that: 
 
” We Serve” all people in all places. Lions are a shining example to the world of the good that can be accomplished 
by uniting in harmony. We’re known for our strength and ability to help others – and this can only be accomplished 
Through Diversity:  
 
So how can we in our District add some diversity to the service we provide in our communities? Perhaps by following 
another of his beliefs………….that Diversity Bridges All Divides. He is a believer in the importance of giving your all 
with consistency, vision and passion. To never let someone in crisis go unserved – does this sound like us? I believe 
it does. 
 
Are we able to think a little outside of our Club Box this year – try something new? – listen to and put into action an 
idea from a newer Lion member? – Invite other groups to join us in our activities rather than let a project die for lack 
of resources within our own Clubs? – Maybe call on another local Civic Organization to join forces on a larger project 
or simply ask friends and family to join you in whatever Service you have planned.  

 
I am challenging myself too as well as our new Officers to encourage the principle of working together this year and 
for us to provide a helping hand wherever it might be needed to you – you have our contact information and we here 
to Serve – Not Above You, Not Beneath You but With You. 
 
I would also like to take this time to give a Warm Welcome to 7 (Seven) New Lions to our District – 
Congratulations to their sponsors in the Exeter; Kempton and Oxford Lions Clubs.  
 
As we stand today we opened the doors to this year with 1, 117 Active Lions and at this moment we number 1,112 – 
so my challenge stands – are we able to think a little outside the box moving forward? 
 
In closing this month I have to address MyLion Training - the facts are at this moment in time MyLion has been taken 
down and offline in an attempt to fix a multitude of errors, but our Team will still work towards setting up a series of 
Training Dates over the course of the next month and once the system is back up and running.  In the meantime, 
please continue to keep a record of your Service and I see that Club Secretaries are continuing to successfully record 
membership in MyLCI. 
 

I look forward to seeing some of you next month as my visits begin.   
In Service and Friendship – DG Marilyn 



 

Passing of the Banner 
Join us for an afternoon of Lions Fellowship 

Sunday, August 18th, 2019 

At the Boyertown Museum of Historic Vehicles 

85 South Walnut Street, Boyertown PA 19512 

1:30 pm thru 2.30pm Social Hour 

2:30 pm thru 4.30pm Dinner  

$25.00 per person 

RSVP TO District Treasurer 

PDG Rich Taylor  

by Monday August 12, 2019. 

pennoak@gmail.com or 484-631-8932 

Checks should be made payable to: 

LCI District 14-P and mailed to: 

District Treasurer PDG Richard Taylor 

402 Megan Court, Kennett Square, PA 19348 

Checks will also be accepted at the event! 

Don’t forget you Banner! 

MENU 

Tossed Salad 

Stuffed Pork Chop 

Chicken Cordon Bleu 

Roasted Potatoes 

Green Beans 

Roll and Butter 

Soft Drinks 

Celebration Cake and Fruit 

(Vegetarian Option available on 

request) 



From the  1st Vice District Governor Art Pecht 

Hello fellow Lions,  

I hope this letter finds you made it thought that July hot spell in good shape. 

On June 27 District Governor Elect Marilyn Wagner installed the officers in the 
Honey Brook Lions club which is my home club. I must say I think she missed her 
calling. She should have been a professional politician as she worked the room 
and made everyone feel welcome. She also handed out a Bing Miller fellow to 
Lion Ron Paulsen, a Melvin Jones to Past President Les Horton, and progressive 
PA Fellow to Bob Hayes.  

On July 5 my wife and I went to the Kutztown folk festival. We ate at the Kutztown Lions both. They have 
the best French fried potatoes there. So thin and tasty.  

On July 14 I donated my 53rd pint of blood. A great way to help someone you don’t even know. 

July 20 we had a district meeting. DG Marilyn outlined her goals for the district. Among her goals is to in-
crease the district in membership and increase the district treasury. There are several ideas we are looking 
at and your input is welcome. 

On July 24  DG Marilyn bought the Kids Sight Trailer to the Honey Brook food pantry where I volunteer. Four  
Lions from Honey Brook club assisted her. They screened 16 children and found 2 problems 

2nd Vice District Governor Gary Hilbert 

Greetings Fellow Lions,  

My Formal Greens are packed and ready to go. On Friday, August 2 FVDG Art 
and I will be carpooling to Harrisburg for our first State Council meeting. There 
we will meet our fellow MD14  VDG’s and begin our leadership training.  We will 
do our best to uphold the proud tradition of outstanding leadership  in our Dis-
trict 14P.  

 On July 20, I attended a meeting consisting of our new District leadership team 
for 2019-2020. There were some familiar faces around the table but there were 
also some new faces. Thank You to all for stepping up and stepping out in these 
very important District roles.  

Finally, a big THANK YOU to the Shartlesville Lions Club for allowing me the privilege  to install your 2019-
2020 Officers at your July 1 meeting. 

 



Sweet  installation 

The Shartlesville Lions Club 2019-2020 
program year officers installation was a 
sweet event indeed, with the new 2nd 
Vice District Gov. for Lions District 14-P, 
back, right, Gary Hilbert, doing the instal-
lation and presenting each officer with a 
candy bar that underscored each officer’s 
position and duties.  

Photo by Adele Argot 

Frystown Lions Leadership 

July 1 marks the beginning of a new 
Lions service year for Lions clubs, 
all part of the family of Lions Inter-
national.  

Serving as leadership for the 2019-
2020 Lion year for the Frystown 
Lions Club, as installed by PDG Bob 
Argot,  

The Frystown Lions Club meets 
at  6:30 p.m. at Esther’s Restau-
rant in Fredericksburg, the 2nd 
and 4th Tuesday of the month. 

 

Photo courtesy  Margaret Hay 

Installed were, seated, from left: Peggy Seitzinger, Member-
ship Chair; Pat Fisher, Lion Tamer/Tail Twister; Lorraine Hix, 
2-year director; Shirley Berger, Co-secretary; and back, from 
left, Ashley Seitzinger, 2-year director; Bob Argot, co-
secretary; Stanley Shauger, president; Carl Berger, treasurer; 
Carey Riegel, Immediate Past President; and Lion Hilbert, the 
installing officer. 

From left: Adele Argot, secretary; Bob Edris, treasurer; in-
stalling Lion, PDG Bob Argot, handing the gavel, the symbol 
of club authority, to Dennis Zerbe, president; and vice presi-
dent, Betty Zerbe. 





The Forum is offering Before and After Excursions and Tours for the ultimate visit to the Northwest.  

Nothing quite compares to Spokane. Voted as one of the best riverfront cities in America, you'll love the 

beauty and relaxing stroll through the park. Spokane is also known for its food. Voted as one of the best 

food cities in America. 

We promise you a wonderful experience... New this year along with our 2 and 1/2 days of education and 
information, special seminar guest speakers, over 70 seminars, a fun opening night, exceptional keynotes, 

Strides Walk, a special project and more. Register today! 

 

 

COMING SOON 

SAVE THIS DATE 

 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 17 

2:00PM - 5:00PM 

"BING" MILLER  

CHARITABLE FOUNDATION 

ANNUAL MEETING & BANQUET 

 

HONEY BROOK LIONS 

COMMUNITY CENTER 

14 MT. PLEASANT ROAD 

HONEY BROOK, PA. 19344 



 

  

 
DISTRICT 14-P CABINET 2019 - 2020 

GOVERNOR’S ADVISORY TEAM MEMBERS 

   

District Governor: Marilyn Wagner marilynwagner23@gmail.com 

1
st
 Vice District Governor Arthur (Art) Pecht artpecht413@gmail.com 

2
nd

 Vice District Governor Gary Hilbert glh40@comcast.net 

Secretary: Linda Long lindaslong@verizon.net 

Treasurer: PDG Richard Taylor pennoak@aol.com 

Immediate  Past District Governor IPDG David Hunsberger dmhunsbe@gmail.com 

GLT Coordinator                   PDG Carl Gundrum Jr. gunner@ptd.net 

GMT Coordinator 2VDG Gary Hilbert glh40@comcast.net 

GST Coordinator Madison Kaley madisonkaley@outlook.com 

Parliamentarian PDG Phil Shober peshober@ptd.net 

District Administrator  DG Marilyn Wagner marilynwagner23@gmail.com 

   

   

Zone 1A Chair Alice Moyer alice.moyerlal@gmail.com 

Zone 1B Chair Patrice Crammer patricecrammer@aol.com 

Zone 2A Joint Chair Mike Babb mikebabb@ptd.net 

Zone 2A Joint Chair Rosesmary Freedman dogguide.winston@icloud.com 

Zone 2B Chair Anne Ostrowski anne15@frontiernet.net 

Zone 3A Chair Sue Prutzman tazsuecocoa@aol.com 

Zone 3B Chair Carol Heilner flowermommy@aol.com 

Zone 4A Chair Linda Sampson slinda970@aol.com 

Zone 4B Chair John Day johnpday99@outlook.com 

Committee Chairs:   

Chaplain Lion Rev. Doris Haley notices by mail 

Constitution and Bylaws PDG Phil Shober peshober@ptd.net 

Diabetes Chair PDG David Smith bcsdls@verizon.net 

District Convention:             1VDG Arthur (Art) Pecht artpecht413@gmail.com 

Disaster Relief Chair PDG Stephen Wagner dist14psswagner@aol.com 

Disaster Coordinator PDG Nancy Gauthier ngauthier@comcast.net 

Honorary/Long Term Planning PDG Stephen Wagner dist14psswagner@aol.com 

Lioness Representative Linda McCue mccuela@aol.com 

Lion Eyes Newsletter PDG Rich Stump rstump535@comcast.net 

Pr/Information/Technology        PDG Rich Stump rstump535@comcast.net 

Nominating Chair: PDG Carl Gundrum Jr. gunner@ptd.net 

Childhood Cancer Chair       Kathleen Fritch fritchkm@hotmail.com 
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District 14P Cabinet    (continued) 

 

 

Stamps, Hats and Tabs: Barry Yerger                               yergerbarry@yahoo.com                             

White Cane – Chester Co Barbara Smith bcsdls@verizon.net 

White Cane – Berks Co Sue Prutzman tazsuecocoa@aol.com 

USA Canada Forum: Vacant 

Sergeant at Arms: Carl Gundrum Jr. gunner@ptd.net 

   

District Charities Projects:   

   

Beacon Lodge Robert Moskel Sr. moskelrobert@verizon.net 

Berks County Deaf: PDG Ken Snyder kenwapiti@comcast.net 

Diabetes: PDG David Smith bcsdls@verizon.net 

Leader Dog Arthur (Art) Pecht artpecht413@gmail.com 

Eye Glass Collections PDG David and Linda Sampson slinda970@aol.com 

   

Foundations:   

   

Bing Miller Foundation PDG Gustave Meyer III gmeyeriii@outlook.com 

District LCIF Coordinator                    IPDG David Hunsberger dmhunsbe@gmail.com 

Lions of PA Foundation: PDG Rich Taylor pennoak@aol.com 

PA Lions Hearing Research:          

2 Year PDG Stephen Wagner dist14psswagner@aol.com 

1 Year Evelyn Pecht epecht3425@msn.com 

KidSight: Patrice Crammer patricecrammer@aol.com 

Lions Eye Bank of Delaware: Nelson (Moe) Moeller moe_from_pa@hotmail.com 

Vision Resource Center Dennis Hafer dennis.hafer731@comcast.net 

Chester Co. Assoc. Blind  
   

Youth:   

   

Leo Representative: Barry Marteny aglionbarry@gmail.com 

Youth Programs           Vacant 

Peace Poster Contest                        Terry Stamm tstamm@erscon.com 

Services for Children: Rev. Doris Haley n/a 
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Dear Lions, 

Welcome to the new Lion year! As I begin my role as chairperson of Lions Clubs International Foundation 

(LCIF), I feel happy, determined, proud, and I am filled with hope. LCIF is empowering Lions to do great 

things. I am thrilled that I am leading support for the foundation that supports Lions. 

As a Lion leader, I frequently speak about reviving the lost art of storytelling. Storytelling is ever-important 

for our foundation. It is how Lions—and non-Lions—understand the importance of both doing and giving. It 

shows that our foundation is here to support Lions in their endeavors, whether that’s supporting our youth, 

giving vision back to someone who has lost it, or helping to rebuild a community center after disaster has 

struck. LCIF is here to help Lions accomplish even more than they could on their own. 

Storytelling moves us to take action. Hearing the heartwarming story of a child seeing clearly for the first 

time in their life is what makes us want to be a part of it all. The world is in need. Lions want to answer the 

call. LCIF is here to support them. Campaign 100: LCIF Empowering Service is raising US$300 million so Lions 

can increase their service impact, fight diabetes, and expand our global causes. Please consider joining our 

mission and donate to this historic endeavor. 

Lions, I am excited to see where this year takes our foundation and I am working hard for you. 

Yours, 

Gudrun Yngvadottir 

Chairperson, Lions Clubs International Foundation 

LCIF 



On June 11th the Avon Grove Lions held their annual Wine and Cheese Distribution Night. On that night 
the Lions distributed $17,100 to 17 organizations that attended the event, bringing their total donations 
for the year to over $40,000.  Money was raised through sales of books at the Lions Book Barn, Ham Sup-
per White Cane Collection, Pancake Breakfast, Broom Sales, Bird House Sales, Christmas Tree Sales and the 
Scholarship Fund. 
Thank you, 

Lion Barry Marteny 

Avon Grove Lions 



In Memory (From LCI Website 

   Eugene Miller  Blandon 

   Carl Bolick   Exeter 

   Robert Shipe  Muhlenberg 

   John Schueller  Rehrersburg   

 

 New Members for July 2019 (From LCI Website as of July 30, 2019) 

                 

 Club                                     Member                                  Sponsor       
————————————————————————————————————————— 
           Exeter Twp  Bradford Kissam   John Schultz 
 Exeter Twp  Patricia Koontz   Candice Shober 
 Exeter Twp  Dennis Ruffner   William Jaeger 
 Kempton  Takyra Kleinsmith   Tim Kleinsmith 
 Kempton  Roger Schrock   Steven Hendricks  
 Kempton  Dennis Reiss   John Moriarty 
 Oxford  Theodore Smith Jr   Wendy Smith 

 
Welcome New Lion Members 

Proposed District Governor’s Schedule.   

Subject to change 

August 2019   

2nd/3rd State Council Meeting #1 Harrisburg                        

10th Cabinet Meeting #1 - Morgantown PA 

14th Amity Township Lioness Club 

18th Passing of the Banner -  

 Boyertown Car Museum 

21st  Exeter Township Lions Club 

September 2019 

4th  Kempton 

5th  Coatesville 

9th  Bally 

10th  Frystown 

11th  Longswamp 

September 2019 

12th  Parkesburg 

17th  Eagle Glenmoore 

18th  Amity Twp 

19/21st USA Canada Forum Spokane Wash. 

24th  Coventry 

25th  Elverson Morgantown 

26th  Honey Brook 

28th  West Goshen 

October  2019 

1st  Rehresburg 

4th  Hamburg  

7th  Shartlesville 

8th  Bern Twp 

9th  Longswamp 



 

Kathy Roberts, Health and Wellness Educator for Berks Encore 
was the guest speaker at a recent meeting of the Frystown Lions 
Club. She spoke about causes, prevention and staying healthy 
when one does indeed have diabetes.  

“What a dynamic presentation,” declared PDG Lion  Bob Argot.  
“While giving us the dangers of having diabetes and what can be 
done to avoid it, she gave us first-hand examples of people who 
do not follow recommended guidelines.” 

Welcomed by Lion Club secretary Adele Argot, left, and then 
thanked for her fantastic presentation, Roberts,  right, shared 
with the Lions an upcoming class she is leading, ”Living Well With 
Diabetes.” It will be held from 12:30 to 3 p.m. Thursdays, from 
Sept. 9 through Oct. 10, at the Strausstown Center. The class is 
free, but registration is required. To reach Roberts, call 610-374-

3195, ext. 230 or e-mail kroberts@berksencore.org. 

Club treasurer  Bob Edris, a diabetic, says, ”I learned some things from her. She’s very down to earth.” He will attend her 
free class if at all possible. Club vice president Lion Betty Zerbe adds, “She was very spirited and interesting. She knows 
what she is talking about.”  

To get more information about the Frystown Lions Club, call Lion Argot at 717-933-4028. 

Editorial copy by Lion Adele Argot 

Photo by PDG Lion Bob Argot 

Frystown Lions Club 

 

The Clubs annual STEM Scholarship in the amount of $500 was presented to Paige Polsin of Glenmoore at the Stem 
Academy Awards Program on May 30th by Club President Jean Thomas and Zone Chair Carol Heilner.  

Paige was chosen from 25 applicants for her exemplary examples of Lionism. 

Proceeds from the Spaghetti Dinner held in March were distributed at the last Lions Club Meeting/Picnic in June by 
President Jean Thomas.  The Ludwig’s Corner, Lionville and Glen Moore Volunteer Fire Companies each received a 
check in the amount of $1500.   

The club served approximately 400 dinners with the help from fire company members, Leo Members from Coventry, 
friends & family.    

The final tally of 8,669 pairs of eyeglasses were collected and sent to the recycling Center in NJ.             

 Eagle-Glenmoore currently maintains 16 Eyeglass Donation Boxes in our area.  

 

 

 

Eagle-Glenmore Lions Club - Year End Highlights 

mailto:kroberts@berksencore.org


Service to Lions and Community was recognized 
times three when PDG  Lion Gustave Meyer III visit-
ed the Shartlesville Lions Club recently.  

He is the current president of the Bing Miller Foun-
dation and had the honor of presenting three Bing 
Miller Foundation fellowships, as voted on in secret 
ballot by the club’s own membership and donating 
funds for that honor for each one to the Bing Miller 
Foundation. 

Recognized in honor for their  service were Lions 
Shirley Berger, Carey Riegel and PDG Bob Argot.  

Lion Berger became a Lion when the Shartlesville Li-
oness joined the Shartlesville Lions Club en masse in 

2001. She has served the Lions Club as secretary at 
least 10 years and is very active in her church as well. 

She currently co-chairs the annual club chicken bar-
becue and is chair of the Senior Thanksgiving dinner 
as well as being a major helper for the club’s country 

and line dances, making sure there is volunteer staff and food available as well as making and serving the 
soup or dessert on any given Friday evening herself. 

Lion Carey Riegel joined the club in 1987, sponsored by his late father, and has served as its president 
three times and held every office except treasurer, he shares, with this past Lions program year being the 
most recent.  

He is one of the Lions who is on duty at 6:30 a.m. when the club sponsors it annual chicken barbecue, has 
helped put up the Christmas lights  until the township began doing that and worked the pancake and sau-
sage breakfasts when the club held them.  

Lion Bob Argot, a transfer from District 14-U in 2014 where he served as District Governor during the 
2008-09 Lion Year, has served the Shartlesville Club in various ways since joining the club, including being 
the president and currently being the club’s co-secretary. 

A Lion since 1989, he has also served District 14-P and state Lions as zone chairman, Finance Chair, began and contin-
ued the club newsletter for several years. 

Three Lions, much service to Lions and community, that is the recognition inherently a part of the Bing Miller Foun-
dation award for which these three Lions were chosen by their club, joining Lion Carl Berger, club treasurer and the 
club’s first Bing Miller Fellow, in the ranks of being so recognized. 

 

(Photo and editorial by Lion Adele Argot) 

Shartlesville Lions Club 

PDG  Lion Gustave Meyer III, back, president of the Bing Mil-

ler Foundation, recognized three Shartlesville Lions Club 

members as recipients of a Bing Miller Foundation Fellow 

award. Front, from left, are honorees Lions Bob Argot, Shirley 

Berger and Carey Riegel 



 





 

 



GARAGE SALE 

 

 Saturday AUGUST 24, 
2019 

    

8:00 AM to 1:00 PM 

  

T O P T O N   L I O N S   C L U B 

    

24 EAST HIGH STREET (Rear) 

     

      (Down Alley Behind JAK'S Restaurant)  
  

 

        TOPTON, PA 

 

                             CHILDREN'S  ITEMS 

                               JIGSAW PUZZLES 

          DRINKING GLASSES 

       BEAUTIFUL SET OF LUGGAGE   

                         NASCAR  MEMORY ITEMS 

              VARIOUS TYPES OF COLLECTABLES 












